
 

 

MFAA Meeting 

June 21, 2020 

held at 

 Lunenburg Sportsman’s Club 

 

 

 

Call to order:   12:55pm 

Roll Call:    

NFAA Director David Ferrie; MFAA President Carmen Sarver; 1st Vice President Ed Woodcome; 

2nd Vice President/ Recording Secretary Annette Ferrie; Classification Secretary /Treasurer 

Ruby Shannon.  

Board members; Jeff Grieman, Trevor Powdrell Not Present  

Clubs Present: Bay Path, Lunenburg,  

Clubs Not Present:  Granby, Pequoig, Riverside, Woburn, X-Spot 

MFAA Webmaster: Pat Tuttle Not needed to be Present 

Recording Secretary Report:   December 2019 & February 2020 R/S report accepted Motion 

made by Ruby S.   Seconded by Ed W. Motion carried 

Treasurer Report:  Received through email. Motion to Accepted made by David S.  Seconded by 

Annette F.      Motion Carried 

Correspondence: Jeff Grieman and Riverside representative Rob Randell had sent a note of not 

being able to attend today’s meeting. 

                                                                                                            



Committees: 

1. Auditing:    No Changes 

2. By-Law:    No Changes 

3. Classification: NFAA/MFAA Members 158 , 1 plus  USA/MFAA Members Total 159  

Members  

4. Newsletter:   No Changes 

5.  20 Pins:     No Activity  

6. Scholarship:  No Activity 

7. Youth/Junior Patch Program: No Activity     

8. Tournament and Awards:   Purchased of 35 Awards without Plates for MFAA State 

tournaments. Have received Awards. Plates will be ordered after States tournament 

for the divisions needed. 

9. Club Grant:  No Activity 

NFAA Directors Report:  In a packet that was handed out. (Clubs not in attendants will receive 

in an email.) The chart with Clubs expiration dates of their NFAA Charter also the expiration of 

the Club’s ranges inspection. Lunenburg’s and Pequoig have been inspected.  Bay Path needs 

their ranges inspected by August 2, 2020. Granby and Riverside, Woburn will need to be 

inspected by October of this year. Pequoig will be sent an email to remind that the clubs 

charter needs to be renewed by July 18, 2020.  The Documentation for the range inspection 

there is now all computerized in PDF format and will be filled out and sent to NFAA online. The 

director has contacted NFAA, it has been okayed for the digital signature. So, if the club can 

print out the forms and when the director is doing the inspection, he may take notes on them. 

But will fill out the forms online and send them in to the NFAA by online and the club will get a 

copy of the report via email in PDF format. 

No notification from the NFAA about any for the future Tournaments due to Covid-19. The 

Target Championships that are held in Yankton, SD in late August early September maybe still a 

go.  

NESFAA Championships that is held Labor Day Weekend. It still scheduled to go on and the 

format will be the same original format. The new test format will not be in use.     

Westfield did not renew the clubs Charter. Warren Sweat let President know by email that the 

Westfield was not renewing their charter this year, that it will be re-evaluated next year.  

S.A.A.M has decided this year that there will not be any Outdoor Championships FITA 

tournaments this year. Bay State Game Canceled, State Outdoor Championships canceled. 

Now there is an open date July 19, 2020. Email will be sent out to the clubs for the opportunity 

to take the shoot.   

Old Business:   No Report 



New Business:  The discussion of the missed points not received due to canceled of Sunday 

shoots because of the Pandemic. Five indoor Shoots and Four outdoor field shoots. The Points 

for the end on the year awards. There were things discussed about giving a lump sum of points, 

but since the number of shooters is undetermined, that maybe just rewarding the shooters that 

have been attending recent shoots extra points. Argument was made that the director would 

review the attendants of the 2018-2019-year shoots of the shooters attending and reward 

those shooters. But on the other hand, that the archeries are not paying to attend shoots, so 

the points are not there. That giving away points not paid for should not be a practice.  Several 

MFAA shooters where asked how they felt, and they had no opinion on the matter. But the 

Dedicated Sunday Shooters that are out at every Sunday shoots. Archers understand that the 

pandemic canceling everything, that 2020 is a very unpredictable year. It was the governor that 

put the sanctions into place not MFAA not the archery clubs to not reward points should be 

understood.  A decision was made and voted on by the board. Proposal was made by David F. 

“Not to reward points for any of the canceled indoor or outdoor field shoots due to the 

Pandemic.” David S. first the motion and Annette F. Seconded, Motion carried.       

No Points will be awarded for cancelled shoots. 

MFAA States Indoor Championship are still going to happen.  Bay Path is hosting November 8, 

2020 three lines and if needed with an overflow date will be November 7,2020.  

Bay Path needs to give back their scheduled August 16 shoot due to the club scheduled another 

event. The director will send an email to the clubs to offer the open date.  

Bay Path is having the MFAA State Outdoor Championship are on August 2, 2020 starts at 9 am 

and awards will be presented. The registration form will be on the website. Minimum of three 

shooters in a group. Began a discussion of the definition of the cost of a family to shoot. So, to 

determine how many is in a family. Should it be two parents and one child with additional child 

free. A proposal will be written up and when the by-law committee is present as soon as the 

annual meeting it will be voted on.  

Good of the Association:     Next meeting a Nomination committee will need to be assembled 

for the NFAA Director and MFAA President positions will be up for re-election along with the 

two board members.  

Next Meeting Date:  August 9, 2020 1pm at Lunenburg after the outdoor shoot.  

Meeting Adjourned: Motion to adjourned made by Ruby S. Seconded by David S. motion 

carried.       At 1:50Pm  

Respectfully submitted:     

Annette L. Ferrie  

MFAA 2nd Vice President / Recording Secretary  

aalf52@charter.net 


